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Newsletter  
15th November 2019 

 

Our Value for November is FREEDOM   

These pupils modelled the value this week: 

Zach 1K , Maisie 1T, Jade 1To, Elif 2H, Lily 2T, Ryan 2A, Maria 3R, 

Rehan 3F, Tea 3G, Belinda 4F, Eliz 4H, Nazirah 4T, Jesse 5G, 

Lewis 5H, Maryam 5K, Ronald 6L, Adam K 6B, Pearl 6T 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Attendance this week 
 

                                   1K 88.52%             2A 90.71%          3F 91.25%           4F 95.00%             5G 96.90%                6B 94.07% 
                                1T 86.40%          2H 87.41%         3G 96.15%          4H 98.67%             5H 92.96%         6L 94.81% 
                               1To 87.04%           2T 95.93%         3R 92.00%           4T 96.79%             5K 96.21%               6T 97.04% 

 

Well done to 2T and 4H for best attendance this week. 

                                            Overall attendance since September: 94.27%  

             

PoW Remembers 11.11.2019 
Our school marked its respect for Commonwealth soldiers and Allies past and 

present since WWI and all those affected by wars.   

To commemorate Remembrance Day this year, a memorial was created by 

pupils, staff and visitors laying red, green or black painted stones in the shape 

of a large poppy on the school field. A link to the time lapse video of this 

installation, accompanied by our pupils singing We Will Remember, can be 

found on the first page of our school website 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/poppy-installation/  

Miss Rowntree led the Remembrance Assembly, reminding our school 

community why it is so important to honour those that gave their lives for peace 

and freedom across the world. One child commented afterwards that he 

didn’t realise that soldiers from the Caribbean also fought in the war. 

 

Countries across the world remember in gratitude the Allied Soldiers –  

The Netherlands 

The Netherlands was occupied during WWII and saw fierce fighting 

towards the end of the war, especially in the area bordering with 

Germany. The Dutch remember with gratitude the efforts of allied soldiers 

to liberate their country and every year remember the fallen. For example, 

in war cemeteries across the country, young people adopt a war grave 

https://www.everythingzoomer.com/travel/2019/11/08/how-netherlanders-preserve-

memories-of-canadian-liberators-from-world-war-ii/ . 

 

Mr Bless recently visited an area called Leudal that saw heavy fighting during and after Operation Marketgarden, 

where towns and villages were liberated from September to November 1944. This year being the 75th anniversary, the 

700+ soldiers from 11 nationalities that died in that period are being commemorated through their personal stories.  

He recalled how a 1 year old toddler escaped bath time to crawl out of the house onto the street to join the 

cheering crowds as British Forces drove past. The infant in his ‘birthday suit’ was promptly ‘adopted’ by soldiers and 

placed on top of a tank. His anxious mother found him being paraded and accompanied by doodle bag players. 

That child grew up to become Mr Bless’ father! 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/poppy-installation/
https://www.everythingzoomer.com/travel/2019/11/08/how-netherlanders-preserve-memories-of-canadian-liberators-from-world-war-ii/
https://www.everythingzoomer.com/travel/2019/11/08/how-netherlanders-preserve-memories-of-canadian-liberators-from-world-war-ii/


 

 

 

  

SCHOOL CLOSURE due to General Election 12th December 2019 

Our school will be used as a polling station and we close for elections where large 

numbers of voters are expected. 

 Year 4 Times Tables News  

These pupils have achieved 20/20 on the mixed 

times tables and division test so they have all been 

awarded their advanced times table badge today. 

4T  Esther, Kayden, Jakub and Israel, 

4F  Samuel, Rico Nihal, Elisha and Robert A  

4H  Jesel and Varun 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Demi in 5G showed her work about factors. For greater 

depth she was able to find out factors of 18 and 36. 

Children in assembly also knew how to find factors of 

numbers. 

Macy 1To shared her maths 

work as well. A page of neatly 

laid out work. 

She chose a lovely note pad 

from the Treasure Chest. 

Prefects complete probation period 

Congratulations to Tayana Le 6T, Myra 6L, Jiyan 6T, Samuel 

6T, Bilal 6L, Sienna 6L and  Solomon 6B who received their 

Prefect badges in the presence of their parents.  

Our Prefects play a vital part in role modelling our school 

values and are a good presence around the school. 

PARENT FORUM Wednesday 20th November 

Parents are invited to attend the Parent Forum on Wednesday 20th November at 8:45am in the Community Room 

with Mr Bless. This is an opportunity for parents to ask general questions. Previously we discussed parking in Salisbury 

Road, school uniform, fly tipping, enrichment activities and school times.  

Enfield in Bloom 

On Thursday evening Angelina and Francesca attended the Enfield in Bloom 

presentation at the Royal Chace Hotel.  They received the cup as our school was 

awarded gold for the school grounds with the best educational aspect. Our 

grounds look beautiful throughout the seasons and are used a rich source for 

outdoor learning with all classes and in all areas of the curriculum. Angelina and 

Francesca are both keen members of the School Gardening Club who meet every 

week with our Head gardener Lisa Homer.  A huge thank you goes to her and 

Chris for all their enthusiasm, commitment and hard work. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

  

  

Have you got any questions about SEND and your child? 

Every Parent and Child (SENDIASS) will be running an advice clinic in the Community Room on: 

Tuesday 14th January 2020 9 to 10.30am (we will also be looking at the school’s SEN Information Report) 

Tuesday 21st April 2020 9 to 10.30am 

Please come along 

Ms Paddon, Inclusion Lead 

Dates for your Diary 2019/2020 
Friends’ Events – Happy bag collection morning Monday 18th – Friday 22nd November 

Parent Forum  Wednesday 20th November 8.45-9.30am Community Room 

Year 3 Cinema – Dora and the lost City of gold Thursday 21st November 10-12pm 

KS1 Nativity for parents Tuesday 10th and Wednesday 11th December, starting at 10.50am 

SCHOOL CLOSED for ELECTIONS Thursday 12th December  

Last day of Nursery Wednesday 18th December 

Christmas Holidays Last day Thursday 19th December  

Inset Day – school closed  Monday 6th January 

Back to School Tuesday 7th January 2020 

Years 3 and 4 Disco Friday 31st January 4.00pm - 5.30pm 

February Half Term Monday 17th – Friday 21st February 

Years 5 and 6 Disco Friday 7th February 4.00pm - 5.30pm 

Back to School Monday 24th February 

Football League Thursday 27th February - 4pm at Prince of Wales 

Netball League Tuesday 3rd March 4.00pm and  4.30pm 

Sports Relief Charity Day Friday 13th March 

Netball League Tuesday 31st March 4.00pm and 4.30pm 

Football League Thursday 19th March - 4pm at Prince of Wales 

Easter Holidays Monday 6th April – Friday 17th April 

Back to School Monday 20th April 

May Bank Holiday No School Friday 8th May 

May Half Term Monday 25th – Friday 29th May 

  

Back to School Monday 1st June 

WWF Charity Day Friday 19th June 

Summer Holidays Wednesday 22nd July – Monday 31st August 

 

Friends Events for Autumn/Spring Term  
 

Monday 18th Friday 22nd November – Happy Bag collection morning. 

Friday 13th December 3.30pm-6pm – Christmas Grotto & activities. 

Thursday 19th December 1.30pm-2pm – Cake sale 

Friday 31st January  4 to 5.30pm  - Years 3 and 4 disco 

Friday 7th February 4 to 5.30pm  Years 5 and 6 disco 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Steve McQueen Year 3 opens at Tate Britain 

Steve MᶜQueen Year 3 is a partnership between Tate, Artangel and A New 

Direction 

Turner Prize-winning artist and Oscar-winning filmmaker Steve McQueen, together with Tate Britain, Artangel and 

A New Direction, unveil one of the most ambitious visual portraits of citizenship ever undertaken in one of the 

world’s largest cities.  

An epic portrait of the future of London - this vast new artwork captures thousands of local children, including 

Prince of Wales’, in a milestone year in their development. 76,146 Year 3 pupils from 1,504 London schools will 

be featuring in 3,128 class photographs in the Duveen Galleries at Tate Britain from 12 November 2019 - 03 May 

2020. 

Over the past week, you may have been aware of Year 3 class photographs popping up on over 600 billboards 

across London's 33 boroughs as part of an accompanying, city-wide outdoor exhibition organised by Artangel, 

which continues across London until 18 November 2019. 

 Find out more    

 

Maths Cafés at Prince of Wales Primary School 

Time: 8.45am-9.45am 

Place: Community Room 

 

Date Topic 

Tuesday   19/11/19 The Year 6 Reasoning Papers 

Tuesday   26/11/19 Helping your child with Tricky Times tables :7x, 8x, 9x 

 

https://d2ag3jdu89hmr4.cloudfront.net/link_click/8rlZzjKUVO_3FKqS/829bbed48cb34eed7fd8b97d4e093fd5
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https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fcomps.gograph.com%2Fgirl-magician_gg58997480.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gograph.com%2Fclipart%2Fgirl-magician-gg58997480.html&docid=fhOCCQh7UNKlsM&tbnid=WfhV3272t-nUOM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiOzLCAp9XlAhUOx4UKHYGkAasQMwhcKAAwAA..i&w=450&h=450&safe=strict&bih=655&biw=1366&q=Magician%20femal%20clipart&ved=0ahUKEwiOzLCAp9XlAhUOx4UKHYGkAasQMwhcKAAwAA&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fi.etsystatic.com%2F5770482%2Fr%2Fil%2Fc4a753%2F899862296%2Fil_570xN.899862296_q6k8.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.etsy.com%2Fsg-en%2Flisting%2F68110036%2Fboys-gymnastics-cute-digital-clipart&docid=ICSlUlc7EVrCFM&tbnid=1DLFOvVz5oQD_M%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiqi7nwpdXlAhUrUBUIHVDfA8MQMwi3ASgyMDI..i&w=570&h=570&safe=strict&bih=655&biw=1366&q=gymnastics%20clipart&ved=0ahUKEwiqi7nwpdXlAhUrUBUIHVDfA8MQMwi3ASgyMDI&iact=mrc&uact=8
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This course will explore what we are 

trying to do when insisting that 

children/young people “behave 

themselves”. 

We will look also at the thinking and 

experiences that makes up the 

background for the ways we manage 

children's behaviour. 

By using this approach we can explore 

practical, every day ways to help 

children face the world in a loving 

partnership with their parents. 

When: Thursday 7th Nov – 21st Nov 2019 
 

Where: Capel Manor Primary School 
 

How long: 3 sessions – every Thursday morning 
 

Time: 09.15am - 11.45am 
 

Cost: if you receive a certain benefit you may be 

entitled to a free course. 

 

For more information, or to book a place on this 

course please contact Jackie Warren at Capel 

Manor Primary School on 01992 854076 

 

Reference: C2421230 

 

Managing Children's Behaviour 

The WEA is a charity registered in England and Wales  

(no. 1112775) and in Scotland (no. SC039239). 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


